

Minutes of Plan Review Meeting

9th January 2020, 7.15pm at White Gates

Attendance: Martin, Lynn, Andy, Jon

Apologies: David

1. Santander bank account, signatory names, not completed yet. LC
2. Mill Lane drains, the gullies have been cleaned; we await possible major road works to repair underground pipework.
3. Bruntingthorpe Proving Ground, Planning application to increase business; we have an opportunity to speak at the Council Planning meeting but couldn't determine new / original information to offer so we will not attend; the decision may be to refuse or grant the application; if granted the application will have to be re-submitted (probably March); we would talk to Simon Astill for advice; we will explore the FOI to obtain a list of traffic intake at BPG; we will consider a traffic survey. MR, LC, JG
4. Bruntingthorpe Proving Ground, noise levels at recent concert; several villager complaints received over the level of the bass "thumping"; concert appears well organised; we will check for certificate issue from HDC for public event. A previous formal complaint was rebuffed. Villagers had the opportunity to text in a complaint, but we are not aware of this happening. AS
5. Neighbourhood Development Plan Review.
 - a. We will gather information about the ponds on the Bruntingthorpe footpath. AS, JG
 - b. We looked at the Planning documents for 2019. We will analyse these further and seek trends. Will also include 2018. MR
 - c. The Fenny Lane field may once again suffer from its thistle problem. We are not aware of any sheep that may graze the field. The owner seems unwilling to mow. We will seek out previous mails where the Council contacted DEFRA for help. It may be the NDP and Conservation Area rules could persuade proper maintenance. DD, LC
 - d. Applications to build in the area of the old Welford Road have been refused. We will look for trends to bolster the Plan. MR
 - e. We will create a filing place for annual reviews LC
 - f. The NDP to be monitored again in January 2021 All
6. Emergency Plan Review.
 - a. We will create a webpage to give outline information of our plan; this page will include first responder information and emergency contact numbers MR
 - b. We need to confirm flood and snow warden names and invite them to a meeting to discuss their roles. Part of the March Council meeting was suggested LC, MR
 - c. Names on the list were updated to reflect who has left the village, skill sets, vulnerability, etc LC
 - d. First Aid volunteers will be appealed for in the next newsletter MR
 - e. When information is finalised Cllrs will receive copies, a copy will be placed in the emergency kit bag and the Resilience Partnership notified. LC
 - f. The Clerk was thanked for the hard work done in compiling this Plan
7. 5 Year Plan Review.
 - a. We will create a webpage to display the previous plan and its accomplishments and also to promote the creation of our next plan. MR

- b. The Objectives of Protecting, Connecting, Involving and Representing Shearsby were still considered relevant.
 - c. There was an acceptance that we need to consult with the villagers by a new questionnaire and we will work to format that. ALL
 - d. Possible future projects were discussed, and ongoing work noted. We took away notes and will re-convene in February to progress the Plan further. Date to be set by Clerk ALL
8. General note
- a. We will consider regular newsletters of 1 page in black and white
 - b. We need to appeal to the community, especially the younger ones and the new arrivals to get involved in some of the villages committees and their work.